
From: xxxxx xxxxxxx <xxxxx.xxxxxxx@hotmail.com>  
Sent: 30 October 2020 11:23 
To: Lesley xxxxxxxxx <xxxxxxxxxxx@cheshire.pnn.police.uk> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Premises licence Application - Indulge ~[OFFICIAL]~ 
 
Hi Lesley  
 
I am happy to agree to the conditions you have sent. The late night refreshment I thought included 
alcohol which is why I have put that. I will only be delivering alcohol, if this doesn’t come under late 
night refreshment please ignore it as it won’t apply to me.  
 
Thanks  
 
Reece mercer  

 
From: Lesley Halliday  
Sent: 29 October 2020 11:41 
To:  xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 
Subject: Premises licence Application - Indulge ~[OFFICIAL]~  
Dear Mr xxxxxxxxx 
As per the voicemail I have left for you today, I was contacting you as I would like to agree some 
representations for some additional conditions to be placed on your licence in respect of the 
delivery business, to enhance the conditions you have already offered. 
I also wanted to confirm whether you will be doing Late Night refreshment as the comment in this 
area of the application related to delivery of alcohol. For clarity Late Night Refreshment only relates 
to hot food/drinks and you only require this if you plan to sell such refreshment after 23:00 until 
05:00.  
I’ve attached the conditions I am seeking, if you are happy to agree them then you can confirm this 
by return email. If there is anything that causes you concern of you wish to discuss then please give 
me a call on the mobile number below. 
I look forward to hearing from you at your earliest convenience. 
Kind Regards 
Lesley 
Lesley Halliday | Police Licensing Officer  
 01606 363580  ׀ Mobile 07796 440534| Lesley.Halliday@cheshire.pnn.police.uk  
Warrington Police Station | Charles Stewart House | 55 Museum Street | Warrington |WA1 1NE. 

 

 Crewe.Licensing@cheshire.pnn.police.uk  

 macclesfield.licensing@cheshire.pnn.police.uk 

 warrington.licensing@cheshire.pnn.police.uk 

 halton.vr.licensing@cheshire.pnn.police.uk 

 chester.ep.licensing@cheshire.pnn.police.uk 

This communication is intended for the addressee(s) only. Please notify the sender if received in 
error. Internet email is not to be treated as a secure means of communication. The Constabulary 
monitors all Internet and email activity and requires it is used for official communications only. 
Thank you for your co-operation.  
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